From :      Eleanor Vander Mel eleanor-m-vandermel@fleet.com
To:

mzguzik@adelphia.net

Sent:         August 31, 2004

Subject:   CSA Annual Members Meeting Sunday August 29, 2004

CARLETON SHORES ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEMBERS MEETING

August 29, 2004
The Annual Members’ Meeting of the Carleton Shores Association was held on Sunday, August 29th, 2004, 4 p.m. at the home of Deborah O’Malley, Carelton Drive, East Sandwich, MA 02537

Meeting called to order.

President Zig Guzikowski called the meeting to order at 4:00pm.

Election of Directors: (by paper ballot) Zig named the candidates and asked if there were any other nominations or if anyone at the meeting needed a ballot.  No additional ballots were handed in at the meeting, 79 ballots had been received by mail.  Connie Keohane and Jack Jillson counted the ballots. The election of the new candidates was completed.  The first three of the following candidates were elected to three-year terms (to expire September 2007) and the 4th was elected to finish out Barry Hall’s 2-year term through 2006.  There were no other candidates for the four open seats.

Ellie Gaffney- 3 year term



Julie Curran- 3 year term 



Michael Brooks- 3 year term



Peggy Gorton- 2 year term        

Introduction of new members.

Zig asked if there were any new members present that would like to introduce themselves. Roy and Kim Stockwell, and the family under contract to purchase Steve Stadler’s home both introduced themselves. 

Secretary’s Report from the 2003 meeting was read by Ellie Vander Mel and was accepted as read. 

Treasurer’s Report was accepted as read by Joy Carleton.  A balance of $35,013.17 was reported at the time of the meeting.  Receipts were reported at $28,170.53 and expenditures were reported at $16,987.92. 

Auditor’s Report was read by Bob Hannon and was accepted.

Vote on the By-Laws:

79 Ballots were counted with 76 in favor of the outlined By-Law changes and 3 opposed to the changes.  The changes were passed and the By-Laws were amended in order to clean up structural language.  

President’s Report:

Zig acknowledged his gratitude on behalf of the membership for the commitment that both Bob Hannon and Steve Stadler had made to the BOD.  Each had served on the BOD for many years and had been very dedicated to the neighborhood through thier service both on the BOD and its sub-committees.  We thank them for their commitment and will miss their participation.   

FY 2005 Budget:

The proposed budget was reviewed. Zig asked if there were any questions from the floor. It was noted that the Beach Patrol expenditures were increased to cover a full 1/3rd participation cost of $1,700.00 for the summer.  The full estimated cost of approximately $5,000.00 would be shared equally between the CS, Torrey Road and Scorton Shores associations.  A question was raised regarding the effectiveness of the patrol since its inception in May ’04 and Ellie Vander Mel responded that overall members have commented that the incidents of vandalism, trash and broken glass on the beach, and noise on Carleton Drive had been greatly reduced since the inception of the patrol.  Other members concurred adding that as soon as the police removed trespassers in early spring, word had gotten around that CSA now had the police patrolling and as a result incidents of vandalism, late night noise and trespassing had been greatly reduced.  

Another member questioned what the excess cash in CSA's accounts would be used for, and Jack Jillson discussed the need for a reserve to cover road repairs which are usually the largest expenditure in the budget.  Jack noted that the excess cash had built up because no major road resurfacing jobs had been completed in the past two years.  He expected that this fall some minor work could be done, but that after this winter major expenditures were planned for Carleton Drive.  It was also discussed that a number of catch basins throughout the neighborhood (specifically Oak Ridge and Foxcroft and potentially at the entrance to CS) may also need repair and or replacement (approximately $1,500.00 to replace).  Zig also reported on the regular increases in costs associated with CSA’s insurance and other maintenance services.  

There was a motion to approve the budget.  It was seconded and the motion carried.  The budget was approved.

Ratification of the Action of the Board of Directors.  Zig asked for a motion and vote to ratify the actions of the board for 2004.  The motion was made and it was seconded.  The vote carried and the actions were ratified.

Committee Reports

Area Development and Home Approval-  

Jack Jillson reported that 3 projects had been completed to date in 2004: the Valentine home on Carleton Drive East, the Souza home on Carleton Drive East, and the Rosenbaum home on Lloyd Lane.  5 new projects are underway or approved to begin: the Brooks home on Carleton Drive, Rick Anderson’s contracted home on Lost Meadows, the project on 11 Foxcroft Lane, the destruction and rebuild of the Mulder home on Lloyd Lane, and the addition to the Benoit home on Scorton Marsh Road.  He also noted that there were presently 119 homes in the neighborhood and 13 lots that were not yet built upon.

Roads and Grounds- Bob Hannon reported that the street sweeping was completed in May’04 and would be completed again in the spring of 2005.  He expected that Sky Frog would again complete 1 day of brush cutting in the neighborhood this winter.  The Compnay is generally contracted to work in the winter to secure a lower price.  Bob again reminded the membership to mow the common grounds in front of their property to help keep mowing costs at a minimum.  Jack Jillson, Bruce Jillson and Ken Ben were thanked for their efforts to help mow the common grounds in the neighborhood.  Bob also thanked the Jeff Clancy family for their work to beautify the entrance to CS.  

It was noted by a member that the common property on Hornbeam Circle needed to be mowed and that it should be added to the contracted mowing package.  Jack Jillson said he would mow the property in question.  Bob noted that any work we can do ourselves would keep the cost of contracted mowing at a minimum.  

Helen Jillson reported that she had spoken with the state regarding the ongoing problem of flooding at the CS entrance as a result of the clogged catch basin.  The basin has since been cleaned by the state, however the basin continues to sink and may need to be repaired when the state repaves route 6A next year.  Lou Ben reported that CSA may have responsibility for repairing the catch basin as the drainage problem occurs as a result of run-off from CS.  Jack Jillson commented that we would consider putting in additional basins if the state required. 

Old Business

Zig thanked the Lehrers for hosting the annual cocktail party at there home in July, and mentioned that if anyone would like to host the party for 2005 they should contact the Hospitality Committee.  Martha Guzigkowski explained to new members that hosting the party involves volunteering your home for the party.  Committee members make all the arrangements for the party.
New Business

Zig asked if there was any new business to be discussed, and no discussion was initiated.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:50 P.M.

